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Community Update — August 2023
Camp (Valmont-Jefferson), Chestnut/Coliseum (Valmont-Leontine),
Leontine/Valmont (Mag-Prytania)

First and foremost, thank you for your continued patience. We recognize that there have been numerous delays with the
work being done in your area. The Camp (Valmont-Jefferson), Chestnut/Coliseum (Valmont-Leontine), Leontine/Valmont
(Mag-Prytania) project started in December 2022 and is a full construction project that spans across 14 blocks from
Magazine St. to Prytania St. When the project is complete, residents will have a new roadway, sidewalks, ADA ramps, and
subsurface utilities.

Temporary inconveniences do tend to accompany infrastructure upgrades, and in this case, there have been delays. We
are committed to holding all members of the team accountable to finding solutions for the issues holding up construction,
as well as getting this work completed with an improved quality of life for the community.

30-Day Forecast
Due to delays some weekend work may be performed to advance the progress of the project. Residents will continue to
be notified ahead of any weekend work.

The Department of Public Works (DPW) and Palmisano Construction, LLC. are currently conducting work in the following
areas:

e Drainage Work
o 5300 block of Coliseum
e Paving Work
o 1200 - 1300 blocks of Leontine

About the Project

This work is a part of the $12.9M DPWO018 Camp (Valmont-Jefferson), Chestnut/Coliseum (Valmont-Leontine),
Leontine/Valmont (Mag-Prytania) joint infrastructure project with the City of New Orleans’ Department of Public Works
and Sewerage and Water Board of New Orleans.

Once complete, residents will experience an overall improved quality of life as the project will improve drainage, repair
streets, curbs and sidewalks and install new Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA)-compliant curb ramps at intersections.
The project is scheduled to be completed in winter 2023.

QUESTIONS: Socorro Salazar, RoadworkNOLA, Outreach Specialist
504-658-7623 or roadwork@nola.gov

Want to receive important construction updates to your phone?
Sign up for RoadworkNOLA text alerts by texting ROADWORK to 77295 or go to ready.nola.gov/alerts to create a whole
profile and select the “roadwork” alert list.
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